

YTRRC Committee Meeting

Wednesday 7 October 2020

Via Zoom
6.30pm

Present: Angela Dobbs, Phil McQuaid, Steve Warren, Guy Williams, Jo Henley, Graham Still, Adam Hawkins, Lesley Nesbitt, Simon Rowbottom; June Moule, Lindsay Saunders

Apologies:

A G E N D A

Minutes of last meeting

- Minutes accepted as accurate.

Matters Arising

- None

Chairman's report – Steve Warren

- SW has receipt from Anita for Haselbury Mill, this is being rolled over to next year. Bus money that also needs to be sent to SR, as does track money that Tim has from before lockdown
- Issue re the club runs, individuals don't know how to delete their names if they are unable to run. Guy to provide instructions on the blog.
- Track will recommence with a new 4-week block booking from next week, GW to set up an event on the club website
- GW has had emails/messages from people who have asked to run with the club on a Tuesday/Friday, they have been advised that they would need to become a member to run with the club.
- Discussion held regarding the running of the Easter Bunny event next year, current proposals are that this will go ahead in some format

Secretary's report – Angela Dobbs

- Nothing to report

Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom

- Very quiet as not a lot has been happening. Track invoices have now been received, cost will increase soon due to the use of lights, this works out at about £45 per week. No money coming into the club, still holding over some money for Easter Bunny. Plan is for the event still to be put on next year if the camp is happy to do this. £8.5k still in the bank, some of this would go to charity and some for the hats.

Membership report – Adam Hawkins

- 195 members currently including new members from September.

Championship report – Lesley Nesbitt

Webmaster – Guy Williams

- GW will update the website with the new club runs and the new groups for track on Friday. SW raised the issue regarding track rotation, it had been agreed previously that if it was difficult for people to get onto track, that those who had previously been at track would have to wait until those who have not previously been able to book on would be able to book a session

Club Captain – Graham Still

- Money for t-shirts – GS would like to know where this would be donated. GS is also going to arrange a relay on the 20 December.

Cross Country – Tim Howes

- SW asked if anyone had received an email regarding the Dave Richardson memorial run. JH has received this and will forward on. This is being proposed for end of October and would be in timed sessions, individuals would warmup outside the track, come in and then do a timed lap and then go. This would be set up as an event on the website and then members can book on.

Club Races/Pub Runs – Phil McQuaid

- No club races/pub runs but it was noted that Lemur Loop is on this year on 14 November. This is 10k this year and is being run as a time trial event

AOB

- Hats – LN has been to Jack Baker, would need to resize the club name slightly to fit the rainbow on. Agreed to keep the colours green and will be about £12 per hat. A club member had raised the issue of hats for next year and whether we could have something other than a hat, this will be looked at for next year as not possible to change for this year.
- It was confirmed that there would be no Christmas do this year.
- Santa Dash – would not be taking place in its usual form. A discussion took place regarding the charity that the club would support and it was agreed that the club would support YDH charity going forward.
- SR shared that he proposed to Nicky at the weekend and will be getting married in the near future – congratulations!
- October 27th – Yeovil Town are at home again – club to meet at Goldenstones

It was agreed that the next committee meeting would be on Wednesday 4 November via Zoom.